AGREEMENT AND MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN PIONEER CAREER AND TECHNOLOGY CENTER BOARD OF EDUCATION AND THE EDUCATION ASSOCIATION OF PIONEER

This Agreement and Memorandum of Understanding ("Agreement") is between the Pioneer Career and Technology Center Board of Education ("the Board") and the Education Association of Pioneer ("EAP") regarding the payment of Supplemental Contracts during the Covid-19 Closure as ordered by Governor Mike Dewine.

This Agreement arises out of the mutual contemplation by the Board and the EAP to pay the Supplemental Contracts of employees of the Pioneer Board of Education. The parties understand and agree as follows:

- A. Article VII, Item 702, Section A-1 shall not be changed.
- B. Article VII, Item 702, Section A-3 shall be changed to read:

Payment for all other work assignments beyond the school day must be negotiated between the Superintendent and the person affected. Work assignments may extend beyond the 2019-2020 calendar year as deemed necessary by the Superintendent and shall be deemed to have been completed upon notification by the Superintendent to the Treasurer.

This agreement shall be for the time period, July 1, 2019 through June 30, 2020 and all language shall revert to the language as agreed upon in the Negotiated Agreement between the Pioneer Career & Technology Center and Education Association of Pioneer, effective July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2021. The duly authorized representatives of the Board and the EAP have executed this MOU on the date set forth by each name, and it shall be effective upon signature of all parties.

Sandra Grau, President	Date
FOR THE BOARD:	
Greg Nickoli, Superintendent	Date

FOR THE EDUCATION ASSOCIATION OF PIONEER: